
The Washington Post dated March 16, 2023 discussed the proposed tax hike on 
Montgomery County residents' property tax in order to cover schools' needs. I propose 
that the property tax for Seniors should not be raised for this purpose. Seniors, including 
myself and my husband, need tax relief and NOT a tax hike. Please consider raising the 
taxes for those individuals who are younger than 65 years old. Several counties in the 
US separate tax solely for property and the property tax portion to fund schools. The 
school portion tax is capped for Seniors. Montgomery County Seniors desperately need 
the same arrangement. Many thanks, in advance, for your consideration.  
 
Best regards, 
Nancy Templeton (71 years old) 
 
6808 Persimmon Tree Road 
Bethesda, MD 20817 
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